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THIS & THAT 

¶ Those who walk with God 
always reach their destination 

¶ The I.R.S. canôt tax the riches 
you store in heaven! 

¶ Giving is sowing and God 
promises a harvest. 

Our Church Family 

Antioch; Birdford; Bull Creek; Claxton First; Cobbtown; Collins First; Connors; Eastside; Elza; Evergreen; 

Faith; Friendship; Glennville First; Hagan; Hope; Little Rock; Mendes; Northside; Oak Grove; Pine Grove; 

Pineview;  Rehoboth; Reidsville; Rogers; Smyrna; Twin Oaks  

Hispanic Missions 
Primera Agape, Claxton; Nueva Vida, Reidsville; Primera Emmanuel, Glennville; Noahõs Ark, Aline  

 

 

Missionary Lines 

 

I begin this month with a plea for your help. Tattnall-Evans is partnering with 

Copper Basin Crisis Center to provide Backpacks of Hope this year. The goal is 

to provide each child with a Christmas Backpack. To do so we will need to col-

lect over 700 Backpacks. If you and your church would like to participate we 

have bag tags and pamphlets for each backpack. Please let Joyce or me know 

how many, Plans are to distribute the packs the first Saturday in December in 

Ducktown. If you would like to participate in the distribution please contact me. 

On the subject of Copper Basin, Lynn and I, along with 15 others from the Asso-

ciation will be in Ducktown, Sept. 3-8 for our annual trip. The group will be 

assisting the Crisis Center and doing light construction work for needy in the 

community. 

I want to encourage each church and the church clerk to please complete your 

Annual Church Report.  The report goes into a database that allows us to have 

up-to-date contact on various ministry leaders in our churches. Also, please 

check phone numbers and addresses on the report. If you have any problems 

with the report, Joyce will be glad to assist you. 

The Sunday School Mentoring Program began last week with five churches par-

ticipating in the two year process. I am convinced that the greatest growth tool 

we have in our churches is Sunday School. When done with excellence SS will 

cause healthy church growth. If you need help with SS contact me or Rev. Ron 

Ross, our Association SS Director.  

With the coming of fall we enter into a new church year. I want to encourage 
each of you to spend more time in worship, prayer and Bible study this coming 
church year. May all of us be revived this year!  



 

 

Good Morning Jesus; thank you so much for the opportunity to serve you! 

Hello all, let me tell you what Jesus has done! 

     We have witnessed an amazing thing! We have been blessed to be part of a Menôs 
Ministry Project that has been successful and beautiful. The TEBA Menôs Ministry was 
invited to help participate in a mission project by Connorôs Baptist Church. Brother 
Wally Hill, Peter Jones, Lewis Rich and others at Connorôs Baptist embarked on a pro-
ject to completely re-wire the church from front to back. This was a very large project 
which was very necessary and complicated to say the least. This project would bring the 
church up to code and make it a much safer facility. This inevitably will allow Connorôs 
Baptist to be around for many more years to serve God and to receive souls into the 
Heavenly kingdom! 
     The project began Friday Morning with a devotion and prayer. The men showed up 
and showed out! I was amazed as I witnessed Gods Blessings unfold right in front of 
my eyes. God can use anyone! No matter what skill level, everyone there had a place. I 
was so proud to be a ñgruntò in the mix, but to see Peter and the others with electrical 
skills was very impressive. I was blessed to make new friends and to get better ac-
quainted with some of the Men in our Association! I especially enjoyed working closely 
with Peter Jones and William Frost as they showed me their experience and tech-
niques.   
     We had the necessary number of workers to pull this project off in two days. This 
was originally scheduled to be a 3-part project. But with the efforts of Lewis Rich, the 
Electrical Storage Room was built and ready for the project before we even began. Pe-
ter Jones came in very early on Saturday and was able to get the Breaker Box installed 
and pre-wired so that when we started at 8:00, there was no delay in cutting over. The 
last two phases went so well that the project was completed in one weekend. This was a 
job that even commercial contractors could have appreciated. 
     We enjoyed a delicious BBQ of hamburgers and hot dogs and all the fixings both 
days. Bother Wally Hill, Ray Brown and Mary Ellen Thrift cooked the meal and we had 
plenty! 
     As all projects go, there is usually a mess that follows! And God showed out again! 
Just as we were nearing the end, tired and sweaty, the thought of clean up came to 
mindé well let me tell you again: GOD IS SO WONDERFUL! He sent in the Calvary! I 
was so impressed and my heart was touched as I saw how God provides.  The Ladies of 
the Association came in and cleaned and scrubbed the church to put a shine on the pro-
ject! This was not planned in our project, but God picks up where we leave off or forget 
to do! I canôt explain it, (but really, I know), as tired and sore as I was from climbing 
into the attic and pulling wires, I was so energized and rejuvenated from the opportuni-
ty to serve God and help a sister church in our Association. This was a true Mission 
Project here in our home soil. I donôt think I have felt any better, physically and men-
tally, after an event as I did from this project. 
     If you missed out on this event, itôs just that: YOU  MISSED  OUT! I think this was a 
home run and I pray that we can do many more projects. I feel that this is moving our 
Associational Menôs Ministry in the right direction.  Thanks to all who participated and 
blessings be upon you. Blessings on Connorôs as they continue to serve the Lord in days 
to come! God Bless, and until next time, Thank You for all that you do in Jesus name! 
     Your brother in Christ, 

~Steve~ 

1 Thessalonians 5:12  

 

Men On Mission For God  

Association-wide Menõs Ministry Update Supply Preachers 

Tattnall-Evans 

Baptist  

Association 

Rev. Freddy Gardner 

912-278-1783 

Rev. Rodney Bullard 

(Also for Worship Leader) 

912-293-3604 or  

912-684-2756 

Rev. Bob Murray 

478-278-7898 

Rev. Edward Oglesbee 

912-739-2121 or  

912-739-3537 

Rev. Harold Smith 

(Lives in Nevils) 

912-839-3448 

Rev. Grady Collins 

912-739-8330 or 

912-481-3032 

Rev. Bob Green 

912-682-8452 

Rev. Jerald Dorr 

912-684-3166 

Doug McMurtry 

(Layman) 

912-557-6001 

Kyle Oglesby 

(Lives in Nevils) 

912-839-3583 

 н 
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Women With a Heart for Godõs  Work 

Association-wide Womenõs Ministry Update 

 
 
 
Blessings, 
 
     Our ladies in the Tattnall-Evans Association WMU have been diligently work-
ing with their "Christmas In August" mission projects. Each church has their own 
project to help those in the communities who are in need.  
 
     Pam Crovatt, East Regional WMU Mobilizer, will be finishing out her four year 
position. A new mobilizer needs to be nominated for a four year term. Please 
submit recommendations to Sandra to present nominations at the Nominating 
Committee Meeting coming up in mid-September. Pam Crovattõs phone num-
bers are 912-748-7600 (home) and 912-659-5806 (cell). 
 
     I am looking forward to the next Associational WMU Meeting on October 3, 
2018 at Cobbtown Baptist Church at 7:00 pm. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Sandra Powell  
Association WMU Director  
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September 1 - Kara Willis 

September 2 - Randy Callahan 

September 3 - Ticillia Spell 

September 6 - Mary Ellen Thrift 

September 9 - Jerald Dorr 

September 10 - Abbigail Wilder 

September 11 - Ray James 

September 15 - Derrick Duckworth 

September 19 - Kathy Hill 

September 20 - Brenda Dubberly 

September 20 - Angie Duckworth 

September 23 - Becky Brady 

September 24 - Mike Howard 

September 24 - Stephanie Sullivan 

September 30 - Betty Brown 

 

 

 

Sept 29 - Miquel & Apolonia Angel 

Sept 30 - Steve & Regis Kimbrell 
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Jul 17 Budget Jan - Jul 17 YTD Budget Annual Budget

Ordinary Income/Expense

Income

100 · General Offerings 15,329.40 10,070.00 80,694.22 70,490.00 120,840.00

Total Income 15,329.40 10,070.00 80,694.22 70,490.00 120,840.00

Expense

1000 · Non-Budget Expense 2,521.00 8,644.46

101 · Associational Minutes 0.00 25.00 0.00 175.00 300.00

102 · Office Expense 342.96 266.67 1,974.26 1,866.69 3,200.00

103 · Telephone 275.67 125.00 945.16 875.00 1,500.00

104 · Postage 0.00 83.33 0.00 583.31 1,000.00

106 · Associational Meeting 0.00 41.67 0.00 291.69 500.00

107 · On Mission Celebration 0.00 83.33 0.00 583.31 1,000.00

108 · Office Ins/Utilities/Maint 230.64 266.67 1,289.83 1,866.69 3,200.00

109 · Miscellaneous 0.00 41.67 15.00 291.69 500.00

110 · Resource Center 0.00 41.67 0.00 291.69 500.00

111 · Pastoral Bereavement/Illness 0.00 41.67 12.68 291.69 500.00

112 · Minister Wives Ministry 0.00 50.00 50.00 350.00 600.00

201 · Sunday School 0.00 41.67 170.00 291.69 500.00

202 · Discipleship Ministries 0.00 50.00 0.00 350.00 600.00

203 · Music 0.00 33.33 0.00 233.31 400.00

204 · Men's Ministry 0.00 166.67 424.76 1,166.69 2,000.00

205 · WMU 0.00 166.67 288.03 1,166.69 2,000.00

206 · Pastoral Ministries 0.00 41.67 187.00 291.69 500.00

207 · Missions 35.00 83.33 235.56 583.31 1,000.00

208 · Youth 82.00 83.33 1,082.00 583.31 1,000.00

209 · Vacation Bible School 0.00 12.50 246.24 87.50 150.00

210 · Medical Van 0.00 79.17 703.82 554.19 950.00

211 · Evangelism 0.00 41.67 0.00 291.69 500.00

212 · Bible Learning Scholarship 0.00 83.33 0.00 583.31 1,000.00

213 · Equipment 0.00 66.67 301.14 466.69 800.00

214 · Continuing Education 0.00 16.67 0.00 116.69 200.00

215 · Hispanic Ministries 0.00 333.33 146.88 2,333.31 4,000.00

300 · Associational Missionary 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

301 · Salary 1,875.00 1,875.00 13,125.00 13,125.00 22,500.00

302 · Annuity 750.00 750.00 5,250.00 5,250.00 9,000.00

303 · Auto Expense 1,010.08 350.00 3,167.75 2,450.00 4,200.00

304 · Medical Benefits 1,000.00 1,000.00 7,000.00 7,000.00 12,000.00

304A · Housing Allowance 1,525.00 1,525.00 10,675.00 10,675.00 18,300.00

306 · Conventions 0.00 416.67 4,266.32 2,916.69 5,000.00

307 · Christmas Gifts 0.00 83.33 0.00 583.31 1,000.00

308 · Clerk's Salary 0.00 166.67 0.00 1,166.69 2,000.00

309 · Employee Taxes (Assoc SS Portio 198.90 83.33 1,069.64 583.31 1,000.00

310 · Employee Christmas Gifts 0.00 41.67 0.00 291.69 500.00

311 · Secretary 866.66 708.33 6,067.46 4,958.31 8,500.00

312 · Secretary Travel 0.00 16.67 113.79 116.69 200.00

321 · Hispanic Supply Preacher 0.00 686.67 4,806.62 4,806.69 8,240.00

Total Expense 10,712.91 10,070.03 72,258.40 70,490.21 120,840.00

Net Ordinary Income 4,616.49 -0.03 8,435.82 -0.21 0.00

Other Income/Expense

Other Income

1001 · TRANSFER FUNDS 0.00 1,760.83

100A · Interest 0.00 16.95

Total Other Income 0.00 1,777.78

Net Other Income 0.00 1,777.78

Net Income 4,616.49 -0.03 10,213.60 -0.21 0.00

Tattnall-Evans Association Budget Report

July 2017



 

 

р  

ASSETS

Current Assets

Checking/Savings

500 · General Checking

500A · General Funds 70,285.22

501 · Pastor/Church Relief(Men's Min) 1,667.00

502 · Children/Youth Camp Fund 528.59

504 · Missiontrip Scholarship Fund 1,888.38

506 · Hispanic Regular Account 24,701.38

507 · Land For Nueva Vida Fund 750.00

508 · Mission Trip Projects -240.16

509A · On Mission Acct - General 257.93

510 · WMU Scholarship Fund - Gen Acct 2,260.94

511A · Association Building Fund - Gen 7,000.00

513 · Disaster Relief 410.00

Total 500 · General Checking 109,509.28

511 · Association Building Fund - CD 17,680.04

512 · GENERAL OFFERING - CD 22,668.29

Total Checking/Savings 149,857.61

Total Current Assets 149,857.61

TOTAL ASSETS 149,857.61

LIABILITIES & EQUITY

Liabilities

Current Liabilities

Other Current Liabilities

24000 · Payroll Liabilities 170.92

Total Other Current Liabilities 170.92

Total Current Liabilities 170.92

Total Liabilities 170.92

Equity

Tattnall-Evans Association Balance Sheet

July 2017

Agape 45.96

Antioch 2,590.00

Bull Creek 2,301.09

CASH 145.00

Claxton First 2,674.00

Cobbtown 2,450.00

Collins 8,871.90

Connors 505.17

Eastside 3,600.00

Elza 1,140.25

Evergreen 2,450.00

Faith 775.00

Friendship 2,157.80

Glennville First 11,544.52

Hagan 350.00

INGLESIA BAUTISTA NUEVA VIDA 98.73

Mendes 1,015.93

MISSION TRIP 4,750.00

Northside 2,175.00

Oak Grove 7,111.78

Pine Grove 9,714.23

Pineview 3,775.00

PRIMERA IGLESIA BAUTISTA AQAPE 285.52

PRIMERA IGLESIA BAUTISTA EMANUEL 40.86

Reidsville 7,881.29

Rogers 801.66

Sapp Advertising Rent 300.00

Smyrna 440.00

Twin Oaks 313.53

WMU INSPIRATION BANQUET 1,065.83

TOTAL 81,370.05

Church Contribution Report

Jan - July 2017



 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

September 3 - 8              Mission Trip to Copper Basin Crisis Center - Ducktown, TN 

September 4  Labor Day 

September 14   Discipleship Rally Meeting - Reidsville Baptist @ 6:30 p.m. 

September 19  Sunday School Mentoring - Oak Grove @ 6:30 p.m.  

September 21   Executive Committee Meeting - Bull Creek Baptist @ 6:00 p.m. 

 с 

Ducktown, TN Mission Trip (Copper Basin Crisis Center) 

September 3 through September 8 

$125.00 per person participating 

All persons participating will meet in and depart from the front parking lot at 

Collins First Baptist Church on September 3 at 2:00 PM.   

Little Rock Baptist Church 
Will be hosting a gospel sing featuring 

"The Hymnsmen" 

September 23, 2017 @ 6:30 PM 
Finger foods and time to fellowship after the sing. 
Everyone is invited to join us to worship the Lord with 
songs of praise to our Heavenly Fathers Glorious Name. 
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REVIVAL! 

Twin Oaks Baptist Church 

363 S. Main Street, Reidsville 

6:00 p.m. - September 18th - 20th  

Guest Speaker: Rev. Ron Ross 

Special Music and Revival Choir 

Everyone Welcome! 


